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P r e s i d e n t :  
M r s .  S h e i l a  A .  R i c h a r d s o n  
E m a i l : s h e i l a a g o n z i b w a @ g m a i l . c o m  
T e l :  + 2 5 6  7 7 2 4 1 4 3 4 7  
      + 2 5 6  7 0 1  4 1 4 3 4 7  

G e n e r a l  S e c r e t a r y :  
M r .  C a r l  -  A u g u s t i n e  M u g a l u  
E m a i l : a u g a s m 1 4 @ g m a i l . c o m  
T e l :  + 2 5 6  7 7 2 4 2 2 3 2 0  /   
      + 2 5 6 7 0 4  6 7 7 6 3 3  

T r e a s u r e r :  
M r .  D a n i e l  K a r i b w i j e  
E m a i l : d a n k a r i b @ g m a i l . c o m  
T e l :  + 2 5 6  7 8 4  0 0 7 9 6 5  
      + 2 5 6  7 5 5  7 0 0 5 7 9  
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END OF YEAR MESSAGE 

Now that we have closed the curtain on another 

remarkable year, the Uganda Handball Federation 

(UHF) extends its heartfelt gratitude and warm 

wishes to the entire handball community around 

the world. 2024 has been an extraordinary year for 

us, filled with significant milestones, growth, and a 

renewed sense of purpose in our journey to elevate 

the sport in Uganda and beyond. 

Our key achievements have been strengthening 

grassroots development, enhancing infrastructure, 

capacity building, increased engagement and above 

all, National Team successes. These have contributed to an increase in Uganda’s visibility and our 

ranking in the handball standings globally. 

Now we are in a new year with a blank page where we are required to write 365 stories that will 

determine our new professional and personal successes. Our focus therefore will remain on 

expanding the sport, fostering inclusion and building sustainable programs. We are determined to 

further Uganda’s position on the global handball stage, and we invite the international handball 

family to continue collaborating with is in these endeavors.  

To every player, coach, referee, sponsor, fan, and above all, IHF, CAHB, ECAHF, NCS, UOC, and 

all National Federations – thank you for your unwavering support. Together, we are shaping the 

future of handball and inspiring a new generation of athletes. 

May the New Year bring more victories, partnerships, and unity for our beloved sport. 

With gratitude and best wishes 

 

 

CARL - AUGUSTINE MUGALU 

General Secretary 

Uganda Handball Federation 
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